
From:   Kayli Riedl  

To:   TACs, Announcements, Tech 

Date:   July 10th, 2025   

Subject:  Tribal Warrants Act – RCW 10.32 

Good morning, 
 
Due to the Tribal Warrants Act – RCW 10.32 – Effective July 1, 2025 all tribal warrants should now 
be entered into the wanted person file. 
 
Where can I find more information on these changes? 
Engrossed Substitute House Bill 1829 outlines the changes in addition to RCW 10.32 and 
9A.72.010.  
 
Next steps for your agency? 
All non-extraditable tribal warrant entries in the person of interest file need to be removed from the 
system and re-entered into the wanted person file. This should be done no later than July 31, 2025.  
 
Where can I find more information about this query? 
You can find additional information in our ACCESS Operations Manual— Chapter 35 Wanted 
Person File 
 
Next steps for ACCESS? 
On August 1, 2025 ACCESS will purge all non-extraditable tribal warrant entries in the person of 
interest file and start decommissioning the ability to enter “non-extraditable tribal warrants” in the 
person of interest file. 
 
Let us know if you have any questions. 
 
Thanks, 
 

Kayli Riedl 

ACCESS Business Supervisor 
Washington State Patrol | Service With Humility 
Office: 360.534.2174 VoIP:16174 
Cell: 360.972.5872 
Website: ACCESS Webpage  
 

http://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=10.32
https://wsp.wa.gov/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Chapter-35-Wanted-Person-File.pdf
https://wsp.wa.gov/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Chapter-35-Wanted-Person-File.pdf
https://www.wsp.wa.gov/access/

